April 6, 2015
Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held April 6, 2015 at 7:00PM. The meeting was called
to order by Supervisor Eugene Jones and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Havens made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Jorae supported and the motion carried.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Havens made a motion to approve them as read, Jorae supported, and
the motion carried.

Hayes made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Reports as read, Jorae supported, and the motion carried. Havens
made a motion to pay orders #1195 thru #1221 with a total transfer of $31,251.39; Jorae supported and it carried.
The balances on March 31, 2015 were:

FirstMerit Checking $  377.57

FirstMerit Savings $ 182,278.76

Mercantile MMIA $ 13,553.58

Tax MMIA $ 2,642.08

Total Funds Available $198,851.99

Public Comment came from Art Wainwright in the form of a letter read by Jones concerning CAFR, Mike Zigler
concerning agendas not provided for the general public and the past opening on the board, Kevin Kirk and the past
opening on the board, John Fromson and the past opening on the board, the Supervisor’s email address and the
Open Meetings Act, Lee Thelen and the past opening on the board, and Jim Whitford and the past opening on the
board, a 10 year road plan, truck routes, oversized load permits, weigh masters, and a bond for road usage.

Lou Evans from CAFR reports the new command truck is in use now and the other truck has arrived from Texas
and will soon be put into operation.

CAAS has been really busy and will begin re-training for major incidents (like school disasters) with EMT’s
entering the building sooner. Officers are the same for next year. And, with the last Townships approval, the new
budget is in place.

Our County Commissioner, Kam Washburn says the County is working on getting more funding for projects at
Motz Park. Tom Olson has taken over Clinton County Parks & Green Space Commission, the tax maps are now
required to have land values entered on them and each township will be asked to help defray this cost, the drain
report was in good order, the highway safety planning map calls for more patrols at key times looking for seat belt
infractions & drunk drivers, and the county will be giving $5,000 for the soil conservation program.

Jones made a motion to allow any Township officer, who has been appointed or volunteered to serve on any board
or attend any meeting on behalf of the Township, to find a replacement from the remaining board members to

attend and participate in that officer’s place, supported by Havens, the motion carried.

Hayes made a motion to appoint Smith as a representative on the CAFR board, Jones supported and the motion
carried.

Road work to be completed this year was discussed.

Hayes made a motion to adjourn at 8:26 PM, Havens supported and the meeting adjourned.

Eugene Jones, Supervisor Bernadette Hayes, Clerk



